Rising Sun City Council
October 2, 2014
6:00 PM City Hall

Call to order/Pledge

The meeting was called to order at 6:00pm with the Pledge of Allegiance led by
Mayor April Hautman. A determination of quorum was made by Clerk
Treasurer Gipson with all of Council present. City Attorney John Ertel was
delayed but was in attendance within 15 minutes of the start of the meeting.

Prayer
Greg Matthew with the Rising Sun Church of Christ offered prayer for the

evening.

Minutes

Minutes from the September 4 and September 18, 2014 Council meetings had
been distributed to Council and Mayor Hautman prior to the meeting. After
discussion a motion was made by Councilman Padgett to approve both sets of
minutes as written, 2°¢ by Councilman Radcliff; motion carried 5-0.

Letters of Thanks

Mayor Hautman read a thank you letter from Jane Yorn for the recent $2,500
commitment from the City to Safe Passage. See Attached Exhibit A.

Hautman also read a request for support of a preservation of Rabbit Hash
fundraiser to be held in December 2014 received from Don Clare President of
the Rabbit Hash Historical Society. See Attached Exhibit B.
Donations/sponsorships can be made in the amounts of $50, $100 or $500
increments. There was no action taken on the request.

Hautman also read a letter of request from Ohio County Council President
Doug Baker regarding splitting costs of expenses related to the current suit
with Grand Victoria, Full House and Rising Star Casino. See Attached Exhibit
C. According to April this would include the cost of appraisal and other
associated costs of the appeal. She stated County Councilman Mark Guard had
discussed taking these funds straight off the top of the riverboat revenues as
we had done with other projects. Councilman Kinnett felt the suit would affect
Rising Sun and Ohio County and we should share in the costs. County Council
request is for a 50/50 split of expenses right of the top of the riverboat
revenues. Clerk Treasurer Gipson stated she had not been a part of any of the
discussions/meetings relating to the current suit regarding the appeal on the
reassessment suit but would think before any decision was made it would be
beneficial to review the information with City Financial Consultant, Jeff Peters.
Gipson stated at this point in the game taking expenses off the top of riverboat
revenues will affect a lot more than it did years ago. There are some months we
are in the hole with sharing now...so taking from the top might not
work...unless this is the only project the city wants to do or share in for many
vears. After further discussion Councilman Slack stated he felt it was
important to have a number—a tangible amount or invoice to review. After
further discussion it was determined the City Council would review each
invoice submitted by the County related to this suit.



Reports of Committees, Boards and Departments

Park Board—Jamie Bell

Park Director Jamie Bell informed Council and Mayor Hautman of the third
quarter 2014 activities. See Attached Exhibit D. Bell will not be at the
Riverboat Budget meeting but Park Board Member Dale Shultz will present for
the Park Board. She briefly commented on the Park report for the Riverboat

Budget meeting.

Ohio County Community Foundation—Peg Dickson

Peg Dickson informed Council and Mayor Hautman there is a new matching
grant program through Lilly Endowment for all Community Foundations in
Indiana. One half of the grant must be used for raising unrestricted funds and
one half of the grant can be used for community projects with matching funds.
OCCF will have three new scholarships for 2015 and will also now be
handling three scholarship funds transferred from the Rising Sun Ohio Co

Schools.

Dickson reported EcolS is partnering with the Works Council, Lumina
Foundation and the WIB Board (Department of Workforce Development). The
Education Center is now State approved for HSE (GED) testing site.

Peg also reported the Rising Sun Ohio County Schools are working with Ivy
Tech and Ball State on a dual credit system.

Historic Downtown Main Street
Amy Hoffman, Director of Historic Downtown Main Street presented

Community Event Grant Reports for the 2014 Splash In and Music on Main
Events. See Attached Exhibit E. Amy stated there were 9 seaplanes at the
Splash In Event which was great for a first time event. Hoffman also presented
a report of activities for the 3rd quarter 2014. Attached as Exhibit F. Hoffman
has been working with the Bicentennial Committee and on the Postcard
Contest as well as events and daily activities. She also applied for a grant
through the Rising Sun Regional Foundation for $5,000 for a carousel horse to
decorate the plots on Main Street (which was denied).

Hoffman presented a step mural proposal for the riverfront staircase closest to
Fourth Street. The proposal is for local artist, JJ Wolf to prepare a
sunflower/sky motif on the risers of the staircase from the river walking area to
Front Street. The work will be completed in 30 days and Hoffman can pay from
her Main Street budget. See attached Exhibit G. After discussion a motion was
made by Councilman Kinnett to approve this proposal, 274 by Councilman
Slack; motion carried; 5-0.

Tourism—Sherry Timms
Timms presented a quarterly report of Tourism activities to Council and Mayor

Hautman. See Attached Exhibit H. She stated there are 3 new Board
Members—Amanda Markland, Dana Hildebrand and Amy Hoffman. There will
possibly be 3 more replacements in January. She included information
regarding a new marketing proposal for events which Tourism allotted $50,000



and their current Facebook photo contest. Timms was asked for a comparison
of the Regatta costs for 2013 vs. 2014. Sherry stated the costs were pretty
much the same for the event but it cost Tourism more because the City gave
less. So Tourism made up the difference and it did cost more to operate 2

cranes.

Police Department—David Hewitt

Chief Hewitt presented the third quarter report of activity to Council and Mayor
Hautman. See Attached Exhibit I. He stated all officers have completed
Domestic Violence training and passed Firearms qualifications. The PD has
also signed an agreement with Safe Passage to assist in Domestic Violence
cases. Tony Fleenor has replaced the HVAC unit at the PD. This was approved
by Council several months ago. Councilman Kinnett questioned Chief Hewitt
regarding concerns and complaints he has had about kids skateboarding on
the Riverwalk, at the Pavilion and in various locations over town. There were
others in attendance that also had seen skateboarders in locations all over
town. It was stated that the City built a skate park—that is where the kids are
supposed to use the skateboards. Kinnett also stated he had complaints that
when a city resident voiced a complaint to a City Policeman about this it was
ignored. Dave informed Councilman Kinnett he wished he had called him so he
could have addressed it. Kinnett also said there is already damage to the
Bicentennial Walk and granite benches—some maybe from lack of carefulness
when mowing—but just tired of the vandalism and would like the PD to make a
special effort to watch the riverfront for these types of incidents.

Project Manager—Mike Northcutt

Riverfront Phase 4-- Northcutt presented information from Eric Lang with
Land Consultants regarding the final tracings of the stage 3 submittal drawings
and permitting for Riverfront Phase 4. See Attached Exhibit J. Northcutt stated
he has met with various City representatives and reviewed the plans and
comments he has for Land Consultants to address before the final submittal in
December (which comments are included in the email). He needs Council’s
signature on the plans by Friday (10/10/14)—but changes can still be made
until December. According to Northcutt a March letting for the project is

tentative.

EDC—Lane Siekman

Lane Siekman reported to Council and Mayor Hautman regarding EDC 3t
quarter activities. See attached Exhibit K. Siekman thanked all for their
support and said it has been a busy summer. EDC is currently working with
the Plan Commission to develop a new Comprehensive Plan. They are applying
to SIRPC for up to $40,000 for this update.

Siekman stated EDC and the City of Rising Sun applied for and received a
$40,000 grant from RSRF for a Phase 1 analysis study for the Southeastern
Indiana Port Development. According to Siekman Phase 1 of the study will take
6-8 weeks. Siekman reported the study is a blind study—which more or less is
just ~Is this feasible? And where do we go from here?

According to Siekman EDC is also working with Redevelopment in the
acquisition of remaining parcels for the Senior Condominium development.



Siekman stated EDC provides various groups with resources and processes to
move forward.

Siekman stated a request was received from Main Street Director, Amy
Hoffman to add local businesses to the EDC electronic sign at the Barbour
Business Park. The Board has agreed to create a business spotlight program
for the sign and other media.

Rising Sun Regional Foundation—Jascia Redwine
Mayor Hautman stated Jascia was unable to attend tonight, but had submitted
a report of the latest grant awards. See Attached Exhibit L.

Comments from Citizens or Public Present
None

Unfinished Business
Annexation The Waters of Rising Sun—Lane Siekman Public Hearing

Change Request

Lane Siekman stated the Annexation Public Hearing Publication was 1 day shy
of the publication requirement. The Public Hearing for Annexation of The
Waters will now be published for the November City Council meeting.

Mayor Hautman questioned if Item 3 would be left in the Annexation request?
Attorney Siekman stated the petition can ask for anything—and will not be
changed at this point. The Ordinance Council adopts will state what is agreed
upon by the City regarding the annexation and is not necessarily what is
requested by the annexation petition.

Steve Brett—Steps on Front Street House—Follow Up

Councilman Padgett stated he does not think there is room to add steps at this
location (in the City Right-of-Way) without causing a potential hazard. He
stated he agreed with City Attorney Ertel we are creating an obstacle in the
sidewalk—and doing this after spending funds to create an ADA plan is just
not right. Attorney John Ertel stated it is not a good situation to put anything
in the sidewalk or City Right-of-Way. Mayor Hautman stated she just wanted to
be sure the issue was completely addressed.

New Business

Official Trick or Treat Hours
Mayor Hautman set Halloween Trick or Treat hours for October 31 from 6-8

PM. There will also be a Halloween parade on Main Street from 5-6PM.

Jamie Bell—No Smoking Ordinance request for Shiner Park

Park Director Jamie Bell stated she had been approached by Jennifer
Mossberger regarding people smoking in the bleachers close to small kids
during soccer practice and games. According to Bell and Mossberger--
Mossberger’s husband requested the person to move or stop smoking but they
didn’t or wouldn’t. According to Jamie there has been a lot of discussion about
a smoking ban by the Park Board and the School is a smoke free campus. The
Park Board approved 5-2 to recommend the City and County consider a
smoking ordinance ban in Shiner Park. There was much discussion regarding



state law—which doesn’t include the Park. According to Jamie this is SAY
Soccer which has no rules about smoking, and is not affiliated with the School
or the City but practices and plays games on City property. Councilman Slack
voiced concerns about this taking rights away from people who are outside —
stating he is not in favor of more government and rules. Councilman Padgett
also is concerned about adding more rules -he asked when do you get to the
point where you make too many rules? He asked if this has happened often.
Jamie said it was a rare occurrence. Chief Hewitt stated in the Ordinance the
Fee Schedule for violation was twice as high as anything we currently have in
the City code. He suggested why not add language to the SAY Soccer
permission slip—a line that says parents won’t smoke during SAY Soccer
games or practice or their kids won’t be permitted to play. Maybe post a sign
that says smoke free area..Attorney Ertel thinks Dave’s idea is excellent. Jamie
will recommend this to SAY Soccer.

Cemetery Task Force—Cliff Thies—Markers for Cedar Hedge & Union
Cemeteries

Cliff Thies requested $3,000 for signage for the Cedar Hedge and Union
Cemeteries. See Attached Exhibit M. Mayor Hautman stated there were funds
available in the Cemetery Budget that could be used for this. Clerk Treasurer
Gipson stated there probably isn’t enough in the cemetery budget to cover
$3,000—maybe $1,000-$1,500 but the remainder could be taken from
Council’s budget or Riverboat Council? After discussion a motion was made by
Councilman McDaniel to approve $3,000 for this signage, 27d by Councilman
Radcliff; motion carried 5-0. Thies said the long term goal of the task force is to
put Union Cemetery on the National Registry.

Fireworks Contract

There was discussion that the Lions Club will not sign the Agreement proposed
by the City for the Fireworks Contract. The Fireworks Company has purchased
$7,500 of fireworks for the 2015 show and is waiting to be paid. After some
discussion City Attorney Ertel felt he could get an agreement together which
included storage and supplies for $7,500 and an agreement to be paid $7,500
after the show for a total contract of $15,000. Ertel will work with the
Fireworks Company to get this complete.

Mowing Issues Update—John Ertel

Attorney Ertel informed Council and Mayor Hautman he had been researching
the Ordinances that apply to the Nuisance of High Weeds, a Continuous
Abatement and Payment or Liens. Clerk Treasurer Gipson had sent current
Ordinance and various documents to Ertel for review. Gipson stated currently
we have 2 locations that we have had numerous complaints on but have not
been able to mow because no one lives there-- so we have no documentation of
notification (part of the concern is possibly the definition of notification).
Gipson stated there are several pieces to this “Mowing Ordinance and
Abatement” that need to be addressed in an amended ordinance and Council,
Mayor, Street Commissioner and Clerk Treasurer all need to understand it in
order for it to work properly. John will do more research and bring back to the
next meeting. It was discussed at this point there is no extreme urgency as
mowing season 1s winding down. Gipson did note the 2 properties which have



received the most complaints have still not been mowed (because no one lives
there) so it looks as though we are not listening to the complaints.

Christmas Holiday Change
Mayor Hautman stated Utility Superintendent Shawn Guidice has requested to

change the Christmas Holiday schedule as follows: working Christmas Eve and
being off the day after Christmas. This would allow employees to work Mon-
Wed and be off Thurs & Fri. Police Chief Hewitt questioned how that would
work for the PD—After some discussion it was determined the PD may not even
need to change if they didn’t want to.. the Dept would have to pick one or the
other schedule—there would be no mixing and it would work similar to Easter.
Admin Denise Singler normally goes with City employees on holidays. After
discussion a motion was made by Councilman Slack to approve the change of
holiday for Christmas and New Year’s (12/25 & 12/26 and 1/1 & 1/2), with
the Police choosing to leave holiday as is or changing with the other City
employees (no mixing) and operating similar to Easter (worked/observed), 2nd
by Councilman Kinnett; motion carried 5-0.

Adoption of 2015 Budget—Ordinance 2014-3-27¢ Reading

Park Director Jamie Bell addressed Council and Mayor Hautman regarding the
budget cuts that have hit the Parks Dept the past few years. She stated the
Board is concerned as last year they were cut $24,000 from City Riverboat
funds—which left them with $156,000 from the City and County and $40,000
from rentals and programs etc. Bell stated any further cuts are significant to
the Park Board.

Ordinance 2014-3 2015 Budget Ordinance was presented by Mayor Hautman
for 2nd Reading. Clerk Gipson informed Council and Mayor Hautman at the
Sept 4th meeting we held a public hearing for the 2015 Budget and a first
reading of the Ordinance was held by title. At this time EDC has no actual
budget it is appropriated through Riverboat Council, Redevelopment, RLF and
Park fund are all local appropriations funded with Riverboat Funds and are
included in the Additional Appropriation at the first of the year for approval.
For the past several years these budgets have been reduced to 0 until this time.
After further discussion a motion was made by Councilman Kinnett to reduce
EDC, Redevelopment, RLF, and Park budgets to O and approve Ordinance
2014-3 with reductions, 2nd by Councilman Radcliff; motion carried 5-0. See

Attached Exhibit N.

Transfer Resolution 2014-12
Clerk Gipson presented Transfer Resolution 2014-12 to Council and Mayor

Hautman. Gipson stated she is trying to keep a close watch on all
appropriations this yvear—hence the increase in transfers. After discussion a
motion was made by Councilman Padgett to approve this transfer, 2nd by
Councilman Slack; motion carried 5-0.

Disposal of Equipment—

Clerk Gipson presented a Disposal of Equipment request for a printer in the
Clerk Treasurer’s Dept. The printer is a “Xerox Phaser 6360 -Serial #
J2LKDRF” which was replaced in the past few months. According to Gipson
the printer is of no value to the office. After discussion a motion was made by



Councilman Padgett to declare the equipment of no value and allow for
disposal, 27 by Councilman McDaniel; motion carried 5-0. See Attached

Exhibit O.

Tammy Johns receives MMC Status

Clerk Treasurer Gipson presented Council and Mayor Hautman with an article
from the local newspaper. See Attached Exhibit P. Gipson stated Deputy Clerk
Tammy Johns has achieved status as a Master Municipal Clerk from the
International Institute of Municipal Clerks (IIMC). Gipson stated this is quite
an accomplishment and takes a minimum of five years to achieve—and about a
year to complete the application. Gipson stated Council should be very proud
of Johns’ accomplishment. Gipson requested to have a short pinning ceremony
at the November Council meeting in recognition of Johns’ hard work. This will
be added to the November agenda.

Claims and Docket Approval
After the reviewing of claims a motion was made by Councilman Slack to

approve the submitted claim docket, 224 by Councilman Padgett; motion
carried 5-0.

Chief Hewitt informed Council and Mayor Hautman that the gentleman that
called and complained which was referenced by Councilman Kinnett—was

addressed by Frank McIntosh.

Councilman Slack requested maybe having an article put together about the
Rising Sun Medical Center since there were 3-4 people that retired within the
last month. It might be a good thing to show some appreciation of the ones that
started the center and the ones that are there now too. April will get with Bryce
and maybe we can get something in the newsletter and or newspaper.

With no further business before Council; a motion to adjourn was made by
Councilman Kinnett, 27d by Councilman McDaniel, meeting adjourned at

8:00PM.

Attest:

Rae Baker Gipson,
Clerk Treasurer

April Hautman,
Mayor
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September 23, 2014

City Of Rising Sun

ATTN Mayor April Hautman
PO Box 172

Rising Sun, IN 47040

Dear Mayor Hautman and Council friends,

Safe Passage is proudly celebrating the 10t Anniversary of its residential shelter
and 17t year of providing advocacy and support to thousands of individuals and
families breaking free from lives of abuse. Through your generous contribution of
$2,500.00 you are part of this important work ensuring that Safe Passage can
continue to bring help, healing, and hope as long as there is a need.

The phrase, "We couldn’t have done it without you” is voiced more than any other by
the clients we serve. I echo that sentiment and assure you that together we are

making a difference.

Gratefully, ’ ) /;’
o e 0

/657/77%‘%&% A s cone b axA
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Executive Director é{’ﬁ‘% ‘ % (e é’%
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52 7

Safe Pagsege is 2 pot for profit S01cd organnstion.  Donstions are tax dedustibie 33 allowed by the 185 codes. Ho gonds o services were exchanged for

iz donstion.



Historical Society

Rabbit Hash

September 15, 2014

Dear Friend:

-y

The Rabbit Hash Historic Society (RHHS) will be hosting a fundraiser on Pecember 13, 2014 at the
Madison Theater in Covington to raise money for the preservation of Rabbit Hash. On behalf of the
Board of Directors, T would like to ask vou to be a sponsor. The RHHS is a 301 ¢ (3) organization created
to preserve the Rabbit Hash Historic District. As you can imagine preserving an all wood town built in

the 18007s can be very expensive.

Ten years ago the film, Rabbit Hash: The Center of the Universe premiered. On December 13" the
RHHS will re-show the film to celebrate its anniversary. In addition, two bands will be performing
during the festivities which will also include many other activities including contests. a silent auction, and
loads of fun. All funds raised will go to the preservation of Rabbit Hash. To learn more about Rabbit
Hash and the Historic Society, please visit hitp://wwyw rabbithashhistsoc.org,

Please look over the attached sheet and I hope you will be a sponsor. Thank you so very much for your
consideration and please let me know of any questions. My e-mail is criveratseitwe con

Respecitixiliy,

é;,‘{' ,\Zw 5 f”}/ "1(%‘
Don Clare
President

RHHS



SPONSORSHIP LEVELS

10 YEAR ANNIVERSARY MOVIE CELEBRATION

MAIN SPONSOR: $500: includes separate signage at event, recagnition {including logo} in marketing
materials and prominent web page recognition including logo, four complimentary tickets to event, two
complimentary copies of movie, introduction of representatives at event and Name and Logo in

program.

PARTICIPATING SPONSOR: $100.00 Includes recognition on signage at the event and on web page;

name in program

FRIEND OF RABBIT HASH: $50.00: Name in Program

| WOULD LIKE TO BE A SPONSOR AT THE LEVEL INDICATED BELOW
MAIN SPONSOR PARTICIPATING SPONSOR FRIEND,

INDIVIDUAL OR COMPANY NAME

CONTACT NAME

ADDRESS

PHONE NUMBER

PLEASE SEND CHECK AND FORM TO RABBIT HASH HISTORIC SOCIETY, PO BOX 332 BURLINGTON, KY
41005

THANK YOU FOR THE SUPPORT!!!



Exhih C

OHIO COUNTY COUNCIL

413 MAIN STREET - COURTHOUSE
RISING SUN, INDIANA 47040
PHONE: 812-438-2062 —~ FAX: 812-438-4590
E-MAIL: ghcounty{@seidata.com

Odest Ususthouse fn Continuuus Use Doiplas Baker. Councsd Presabeat

Buntt 1w 1595 Cunnwe [ Brown, Commissioner Presafemt

September 15, 2014
Mayor April Hautman
Members of City Council
City of Rising Sun

P. O Box 172

Rising Sun, IN 47040

RE: City/county meeting on September 5, 2014
Dear Mayor Hautman and Council members,

The city and county officials met with Reassessment attorney Marilyn Meighan on Friday, September 5% to hear
updates on the current lawsuit concerning the Grand Victoria, Full House and Rising Star casino.

The outcome of this pending suit will affect the city of Rising Sun financially in the near future. County council is
recommending that financial assistance could be taken off the top of the riverboat revenue sharing monies. County
council is requesting that the city of Rising Sun assist Ohio County in payment of expenses due to this lawsuit

with a 50/50 split of expenses.

Any and all financial assistance is greatly needed and certainly appreciated by Ohio County officials and taxpayers.

Sincerely,

//@M -

DouglasA. Baker, County Council President

/cls



Exhiht D

Month:

RS-OC Parks & Recreation Dept. Monthly Report
July-September, 2014

Prepared by: Jamie Bell

Programs 1. The dance classes started back up in mid-August. We have over 90 children
participating.

2. The martial arts classes resumed in September. We are averaging 15 kids per class.

3. OCEMS had 5 home cross country meets at Schroeder. We were the home course for
the pre-ORVC meet and the ORVC meet. There were 7 schools represented at these
meets.

4. The high school held their annual Beast of the Southeast cross country meet in August at
DSP.

5. There have been 13,499 miles completed YTD for the Move It-Ohio County Program.

6. Adult softball leagues are taking place at Bear Branch.

7. Upcoming Programs: 31 Miles in October Walking/Running Program, After-school arts
and crafts classes, after-school Halloween party and Jujitsu classes for kids and adults.

8. Current Programs: Dance, Martial Arts and Move-It Ohio County

Projects 1. Park Board is looking into the possibility making Shiner Community Park smoke-free
due to concerns expressed by parents at the SAY soccer games.

2. County Highway has agreed to level the lollipop soccer field in Shiner Park.

3. Working with Joe Morris to offer Jujitsu classes at the Schroeder Facility.

Revenue July-September, 2014

Source Amount

Senior Center Rental $4050.00
Schroeder Facility Rental $1195.00
Dance (August-Sept.) $774.20
Martial Arts (Sept.) $566.00
Total $6585.20
Security Deposit $550.00

Repairs/ 1. Repairs completed on exterior doors at the senior center.

Problems 2. Automatic soap dispensers placed in outdoor restrooms at Schroeder.

3. The hole in the walking trail in Shiner Park was repaired by Street Dept.

4. The walking trail in Shiner Park may need to be re-asphalted.

5. General maintenance completed as well

Misc. 1. Park Board has sponsored 11 events/activities in the amount of $990 for the year.

2. The Park Board received OCCF grants for the following:

s $300 for 31 Miles in October shirts
e $100 for games for the After-school Halloween Party

F'Home\Clerk's Office\2014\Park Reports\3rd quarter 2014-ce.doc




Splash In 2014
Grant Report

City Council set aside $5,000 for this event.

Mark Mellang—Seaplane flyers and postcards
Garland Sign—Banner across Main Street
Valley Supply—zip ties

Tandys—plates, cups, utensils for pilot dinner
Eagle Country—live remote

Music Shoppe—Acousite Blue entertainment
The Hickory House—Dinner for pilots

Vernon Sharp—Breakfast for pilots

Dinah Vest—desserts for pilot dinner

Dollar General—table clothes

Dé&dJ Electric—hook up one vendor
Everything Under the Sun—pilot t-shirts
Buoy Removal

Total

g il g et o

Erh

$525.00
475.00
18.58
46.20
531.87
400.00
647.50
400.00
180.00
R26.75
148.45
500.00
R:5.00

$3,869.34

bt &



Music On Main 2014
Grant Report

City Council set aside $4,000 for this event series.

Acoustic Blue Trio—May $500.00
Chuck Brisbin and The Tuna Project—]June 800.00
Freak Zadoo—]uly 590.00
Dallas Moore Band—August 1,500.00
Scotty Anderson Band—September 590.00
Mark Mellang—500 posters 75.00
Total $4,055.00 *

*The extra $55 was absorbed by our departmental budget.



Exlih =
Rising Sun Main Street
Quarterly Reporting
September 2014

» Helped at the Bicentennial booth at the fireworks

+ 11% Movie on Main Frozen all time record turn out over 400 people

+ 18th Music on Main Freak Zadoo cold and rainy low turn out

* Splash In July 19%*-20% (9 planes) great for first year

* Helped at the Bicentennial booth July 26 at Paddlefest

+ Applied for $5,000 Regional Foundation grant for a Carousel Horse to help
decorate Main Street plots (Denied)

August
* 1stRising Sun Postcard Contest
* 8th Movie on Main Despicable Me 2
e 14t gttended IMPA downtown workshop
* 15t Music on Main Dallas Moore Band great 35 cars
+ 1617t Regatta (RSMS stepped in to help Tourism with this event)
helped at the Bicentennial Booth
* 17th Movie for the Regatta Surf’s Up

September
* ©th-7th Official weigh in person Catfish Tournament

o« Oth-11th JACT in Fort Waymne (Pufferbelly Trail Project and Salomon Farm Park tour, Ways to

Cultivate your Community’s Quality of Life by Focusing on Nature and Developing Progress Policy, Is
Indiana Downtown the Key to Energizing the Heart of your Community?, Creative Active Living
Communities through Strategic Planning and Design)

» 12% Movie on Main Goonies 180 people
* 17t Tour Bus guide
* 19t Music on Main Scotty Anderson Band 40 cars

Meetings attended:
*+ Rising Sun Main Street board
* Bicentennial
* Rotary
* Navy Bean
* Port Authority
* Redevelopment
* Tourism
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J. ]. Wolfe
Substratum Studio
201 Main Street
Rising Sun, IN 47040
jjwolfeday@gmail.com

Rising Sun Main Street

ATTN: Amy Hoffman

PO Box 198

Rising Sun, IN 47040 .

Proposal:

The artist will paint a sunflower/sky motif on the risers of the staircase
on the Front Street riverfront closest to 4t Street. The work is to be
completed within 30 days of acceptance of the proposal, weather
permitting. The artist assumes no responsibility for any damage to the
artwork after acceptance by the client.

Upon completion of the base coat, the artist will receive one third of the
total, which will be $667. The artist will get the rest of the funds upon
completion of the mural and acceptance of the client, $1,333.

The Budget

Sunflower/Sky Step Mural $2,000

Sincerely,

J] Wolfe







